
Since the Decent Homes programme began in 2001, Sandwell Metropolitan 
Council has received £291,300,000 in ALMO Supported Capital Expenditure 
(SCE) and £22,739,000 Local Authority Subsidy Capital Expenditure (LASCE) 
to undertake a Decent Homes investment programme as set out below.  
 
SCE                                    LASCE         
2005/06 8,800,000 2004-05 6,628,000
2006/07 53,800,000 2005-06 6,866,000
2007/08 71,400,000   2006-07 1,800,000
2008/09 66,600,000  2007-08 1,800,000
2009/10 51,583,910  2008-09 1,910,000
2010/11 39,116,090  2009-10 1,967,000
   2010-11 1,768,000

 
Sandwell Council also received the following Major Repairs Allowance (MRA) 
funding: 
 
MRA 
2001-02    19,767,952
2002-03 18,707,652
2003-04 18,921,554
2004-05 18,576,230
2005-06 18,744,227
2006-07 17,571,393
2007-08 17,627,260
2008-09 18,053,016
2009-10 18,089,334
2010-11 18,345,492

 
MRA is however not part of the Decent Homes programme and is allocated as 
part of the HRA subsidy system to enable local authorities to maintain their 
stock. 
  
Future available resources for Sandwell Council and funding allocations for 
Departmental programmes will be dependent on the overall funding available 
following the outcome of the next Spending Review. 
 


